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Thoughts and perceptions from 

Mayor Justin Hanson  

 

Dear Friends and Neighbors, 
 
The Board of Mayor and Aldermen welcomed four new members Tuesday night at Covington City Hall.  The 

Oaths of Office were administered to newly elected aldermen Johnetta Yarbrough - District 1, Jeff Morris ï 

District 2, and Danny Wallace ï District 3.  The Board then selected Keith Phelps to fill the seat in District 2 

left vacant by Jere Hadley, who passed away last month with two years left on his term.  It truly takes a 

servantôs heart to serve the people in government, and I am proud to welcome these new members.  I am very 

excited about working with each and every one of our board members and citizens alike, as we continue to 

move Covington forward in positive and proactive ways in 2019 and beyond.   
 

As always, my door is open and I am interested in your ideas, suggestions, concerns, and recommendations.  As 

you may remember, we conducted in person and online surveys last year to see what people want ï and you 

answered!  Through our continuous improvement using strategic planning, we are still focusing on your 

recommended priorities ï investing in public safety, blight removal, business and industrial development, and a 

continuous focus on improving the quality of life for all Covington citizens.   We will build our goals and 

objectives on these things as we forge ahead with the new Board and creating new opportunities for Covington, 

Tennessee!          
                                                                                                            Justin 
 

Mayor and New Aldermen Sworn In  
Circuit Court Judge Webber McCraw swore in Mayor Justin Hanson and four new members of the Covington 

Board of Mayor and Aldermen at Tuesday nightôs meeting.   
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Ready for business in the City of Covington are C.H. Sullivan - District 3, Jeff Morris - District 2, Minnie 

Bommer - District 1, Mayor Justin Hanson, Johnetta Yarbrough ï District 1, Keith Phelps ï District 2, Danny 

Wallace ï District 3, Rachel Witherington ï City Attorney, and Tina Dunn ï Recorder-Treasurer.   



DEPARTMENTAL TIDBITS  

k̆eeping you up - to- ÉÆÙÊdÜÎÙÍdÜÍÆÙ̃ØdÌÔÎÓÌdÔÓdÎÓdÔÚ×dÈÎÙÞ ̇
 

HUMAN RESOURCES & SPECIAL EVENTS : 

The City of Covington Human Resource Department is responsible for the administration of all Personnel and 

Purchasing activities for the city. The Human Resource Department is located on the 2nd floor of the 

Covington Civic Center. They can be reached by phone (901) 475-7170. For reservations, scheduling, or 

information about special events, please call 901-475-7139 

¶ Applications are accepted ONLY during the time of a posted vacancy. 

¶ You can complete an application and email it to our department through the Contact Us button on our website 

or bring it by our office Monday through Friday 8:00am - 5:00pm.  

 

Career Opportunities 
GIS/IT Coordinator 
Lifeguard 
Police_Dept 
Brush_Loader_Asst_ 

 

 

PARKS AND RECREATION : 

 

 

 

http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/uploads/2/6/1/5/26153647/job_posting_gis-it_coordinator.pdf
http://www.covingtontn.com/uploads/2/6/1/5/26153647/lifeguard.pdf
http://www.covingtontn.com/uploads/2/6/1/5/26153647/police_dept.pdf
http://www.covingtontn.com/uploads/2/6/1/5/26153647/job_posting_brush_loader_asst_.pdf
http://www.covingtontn.com/parks--recreation.html


 

 

The Covington Sportsplex will be a training site for Pound Rockout Workout Instructors!   
click here to learn more 

 

COVINGTON AQUATIC CENTER : 

The Covington Aquatic Center offers a six-lane 25 meter recreational and competition covered pool. The pool 

depth is 3 feet in the shallow end and 12 feet at the deep end. The deep end of the pool houses 2 spring boards 

for recreational use. We offer multiple levels of swim lessons for young children through adults.  Water 

aerobics and other fitness classes are also offered, and it is available for swim fitness.  The pool is equipped for 

those with mobility issues by way of an ADA-compliant fixed lift. This facility  is covered, heated, and open 

all year, and you can purchase just a pool membership for a substantial savings and receive access to all aquatic 

classes.  Our pool is available for private rentals for a variety of activities: such as, scout swim check, birthday 

parties, company outings/parties, and church events. For more detailed rental information, contact Director 

Mack at (901) 476-3734 

 

COVINGTON FIRE DEPARTMENT  

¶ Keep up with CFD on our Facebook Page. 

¶ Please report ANY fire safety concerns you have to the Covington Fire Department at 901-476-2578.  

For emergencies, dial 911.  To learn more about CFD operations, click here.   

¶ Click here to see Covingtonôs newest apparatus that is featured in Firehouse Magazine.   

 

¶ COVINGTON POLICE D EPARTMENT  

¶ Covington Police Department urges all residents to report suspicious activity.  Allow trained safety 

personnel to decipher information and handle potentially dangerous situations ï better yet, prevent them 

from happening!  HELP US HELP YOU!  Here are contacts for your convenience: 

o Covington Police Department ï 901-475-1261 or 901-476-0243 blewis@covingtontn.com 

o Tipton County Sherriffôs Dept. - 901-475-3300 sheriff@tiptonco.com 

o Central Dispatch ï 901-475-4300 

 

https://poundfit.com/
http://www.covingtontn.com/aquatics-center.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/fire.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/fire.html
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775/
http://www.covingtontn.com/about-covington-fire.html
https://www.firehouse.com/apparatus/type/pumper/apparatus/21024268/covington-tn-fire-rescue-put-pumpertanker-built-by-midwest-fire-in-service
mailto:blewis@covingtontn.com
file://///gatekeeper/users/mayors%20office/Newsletters/2018/sheriff@tiptonco.com


TBI Tips : 

We welcome tips about possible criminal activity in Tennessee. Our employees will review 

tips as soon as possible and, if appropriate,  forward them for further follow -up. Please include 

your contact information in case we have question s or would like to contact you.  Please 

note: You may remain anonymous, but information received may be incomplete for follow -up 

and investigative purposes. Tips that result in the capture of any of TBI's Top Ten Most 

Wanted  may be eligible for reward money.  BY PHONE: 1-800 -TBI -FIND .  BY EMAIL:  Click Here     

Local  Tips : 

Recently, Drug Free Tipton launched the tip411 alert system. This is an interactive way to keep the community connected 
and informed through email, text message, and online public safety alerts. tip411 also allows the public to report crimes 
and other suspicious activities directly to law enforcement by sending anonymous text messages from their cell phone 
or via a free smartphone app. Think about that ï when you see or hear of something that makes you concerned for your 
safety and/or the safety of those around you, this is your opportunity to play an active role in STOPPING CRIME! 
 
Citizens of the community can register to receive alerts via email and/or text message to their cell phone by opting to 
receive neighborhood-specific or countywide alerts about public safety issues in their area. Community members are 
encouraged to sign up online by visiting www.drugfreetipton.org. 
 
The public can also share information on crimes and other suspicious activity by sending an anonymous tip to police. 
While not a replacement for dialing 911 in an emergency, those wishing to share information anonymously with law 
enforcement can simply text ñTiptonò and their message to 847411 (tip411) from their cellphone. Think about that!  You 
can send IMPORTANT information directly to police!   
 
The new ñTIPTON TIPSò App for iPhone and Android from tip411 enables the public to share an anonymous tip with 
police and lets the officers respond back creating an anonymous two-way conversation. ñThe App can be located in the 
app store of your mobile deviceò said Sierra Butler, Program Coordinator for Drug Free Tipton. 
 

The TIPTON TIPS App and tip411 anonymous text a tip system are 100% anonymous, as the technology removes 

all identifying information before police see the tips and there is no way to identify the sender. This allows YOU to report 
suspicious activity that may PREVENT and/or SOLVE crimes in your neighborhood.  
 
Those with questions, or who need help signing up for alerts, are asked to Contact Drug Free Tipton at 901.378-0545 or 
www.drugfreetipton.org, your local Police Department (901-475-1261 or 901-476-0243) or the Tipton County Sheriffôs 
office (901-475-3300) 

CODES:  

¶ In the City of Covington, businesses operated from a home/residence are required to apply to the Board 

of Zoning Appeals for review and approval. The applications are on the City website and also available 

in the Department of Code Compliance office located on the second floor in Covington City Hall.  You 

may call 901-476-7191 ext. 146 or email planning.building@covingtontn.com to schedule an 

appointment for assistance with this process. For additional information you may look in the Covington 

Municipal Zoning Ordinance which is located on the City website.  A City and County business license 

may also be required ï depends on the type of business.   

¶ If you know of any violations or what you think is a violation of the City of Covington 

codes/ordinances, please contact the Department of Code Compliance at 901-476-7191 ext 146 or email.  

WE NEED your assistance with ensuring our City is a safe, clean place to live, work and play and 

greatly appreciate the input from our citizens.    
 

The Dept. of Code Compliance has responsibility for enforcing all construction codes and zoning  

regulations adopted by the City.  

Phone: 901-476-7191 Ext. 146   Fax: 901-476-5056 

Email: planning.building@covingtontn.com 

 

https://www.tn.gov/content/tn/tbi/tbis-top-10-most-wanted.html
https://www.tn.gov/content/tn/tbi/tbis-top-10-most-wanted.html
mailto:TipsToTBI@tn.gov?subject=From%20TBI%20Website
https://www.drugfreetipton.org/tip-411
http://www.drugfreetipton.org/
http://www.drugfreetipton.org/
http://www.covingtontn.com/codes-division.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/applications-fees-and-policies.html
mailto:planning.building@covingtontn.com
http://www.covingtontn.com/zoning-maps-and-regulations.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/zoning-maps-and-regulations.html
mailto:planning.building@covingtontn.com
mailto:planning.building@covingtontn.com


MUSEUM :  

¶ Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day will be at the Tipton County Museum on Friday, December 7 from noon to 

2:00.  There will be special guests and presentations.   

¶ Barbara McBride has completed her acrylic art classes for 2018 at the Museum, and she will continue teaching 

classes in 2019 on Friday mornings.    

¶ Debra Howze will be the 2019 Artist in Residence. She will have an acrylic pouring class February 16.    

¶ October Gardening Series was successful and there will be another series offered in February.   

¶ Master Gardener Cheryl Rose will be doing a quick video program called A Moment on Nature on the Museum 

website once a month.   

¶ Museum will have a new exhibit called Memories of Christmas Past in December. 

 

COVINGTON PUBLIC WORKS:   

 

¶ Leaves raked into piles and windrows will be picked up by the City using vacuum machines. 

¶ Please donôt place Yard waste in drainage ditches, on the street, or on a side walk. 

¶ Yard waste should be placed at least five feet away from potential obstacles such as mail boxes, fences, 

walls, water meters, telephone connection boxes and parked cars so our machines can get to it.  

¶ Building debris, such as lumber, plaster, roofing, brickbats and other debris from construction, repair 

remodeling or demolition of any building or appurtenance, will not be removed by the City. The owner 

must cause such material to be privately moved. 

 

 

 

Look for our new Please Donôt Litter signs and 

help us KEEP OUR CITY CLEAN and 

BEAUTIFUL!  
 

#COVINGTONPRIDE 

 

WE ARE 

 
click here to see great Covington photos! 

 

 

 

http://www.covingtontn.com/museum.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/public-works.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/public-works.html
https://www.flickr.com/photos/tennecd/albums/72157703281511714/page4
http://www.covingtontn.com/museum.html


Fire and Police Chiefs Report Activity to Public Safety Committee 
 

 

The Public Safety Committee held their regular monthly meeting at Covington City Hall on November 27 at 

1:00.  Present were Chairman Alderman Mac McGowan, Alderman CH Sullivan, Alderwoman Minnie Bommer 

CPD Chief Buddy Lewis, CFD Chief Michael Naifeh, Mayor Justin Hanson, Recorder-Treasurer Tina Dunn, 

and Assistant to the Mayor Sara Gangaware. Also present was Alderman John Edwards. 

  

Chairman McGowan called the meeting to order at 1:00 with a quorum present and called on Police Chief 

Buddy Lewis to give his report.   

 

Chief Lewis thanked the committee members and Chairman McGowan for working with him over the past 4 

years, then proceeded with his report: 

¶ CPD is 5 officers down ï our military officers are back at work for the time being.  One officer is out for 

knee surgery ï unrelated to work. 

¶ CPD is still accepting applications for open positions and will accept them through November 30. 

5 certified officers have applied and 8 non-certified have applied so far.  Lewis wants to begin 

interviews and make selections early in 2019.  

¶ Pay-scale update: Lewis reported that he is working with Recorder-Treasurer Tina Dunn and Personnel 

Director Tiny Rose to research pay scale ideas and hopes to make recommendations early in 2019. 

¶ Overtime update: 5703 OT hours since July 1, 2018.  Lewis stated he is glad to have military officers 

back on streets for time being ï as this will help cut down on overtime.   However, he expects military 

officers to be deployed around first of March for about a year.   

¶ Lewis and several CPD officers have been meeting with the Memphis Police Department Gang Unit to 

gather and share information.  They are in the process of identifying active gang members in the area. 

They will continue to work with the MPD gang unit to research this situation and work on solutions. 

¶ Neighborhood Watch and CPD Informational Meetings:  Chief Lewis has been meeting with people 

who are in the process of organizing neighborhood watches in their neighborhoods. He is planning to 

have a large meeting in January for all citizens to help people gather information and learn how to 

operate neighborhood watch organizations.  Look for more information to come on this. 

¶ October 2018: 

o 100 arrests 

o 53 Citations 

o 2049 Calls 

o 16,734 Patrol miles driven 

o No major incidents reported on Halloween 

¶ Updates: 

o Several recent burglaries at King Cotton in Covington. Several of the items have been recovered 

by CPD, and arrests are pending.   

 

There being no questions/comments for Chief Lewis, Alderman Sullivan motioned to accept Lewisôs report and 

Alderwoman Bommer seconded.  Motion passed.   

 

Alderman McGowan then called on Chief Naifeh of the CFD for his report: 

¶ CFD is co-hosting STOP THE BLEED training with the CHS HOSA class on November 29 at the 

Covington Civic Center at 6:00.  

¶ Chief Naifeh and the Covington Fire Department welcome new hire Zach Cook, who is a certified Fire 

Fighter and certified Paramedic. He was hired from the CFD volunteer staff and started full time on 

November 26th.  



¶ Two paramedic students are going through remedial training to prepare for the certification test.   

¶ Christmas Parade preparations are going on (Parade Dec 4th) 

¶ Volunteer hours: 489 for month of October 

¶ In the month of October, CFD responded to 179 incidents that include, but are not limited to 

o 140 rescue and Emergency Medical Service calls 

o 14 fires 

o 6 Service Calls 

o 5 motor vehicle accidents with no injuries and 4 motor vehicle accidents with injuries 

 

¶ A monthly report was submitted by Care Officer Mark Heaston that included, but is not limited to 

o 28 Welfare Checks 

o Serving on DSCC EMS Advisory Committee 

o Conducted 4 AHA Heart Saver AED 1st Aid classes 

o Issued and installed 11 smoke alarms 

o Taught one STOP THE BLEED class and preparing for the upcoming training on Nov 29 at the 

Covington Civic Center 

 

¶ Fire Inspector position expected to open in early January and Chief Naifeh expects to fill that position 

from within the department.  He is not sure how this positionôs duties might be redistributed within the 

department, but will submit plans for this in January.   

 

There being no questions, Alderman Sullivan motioned to accept Naifehôs report and Alderwoman Bommer 

seconded. Motion passed.  There being no further business on the agenda, the meeting was adjourned at 1:24.    

 

 

Mayor Hanson recognized Jere Hadleyôs work in the City of Covington 
The family of long-time Recorder-Treasurer and Alderman Jere Hadley were honored with a proclamation in 

his memory and for his dedication to the City of Covington. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


